Mountain Oaks Homeowners Association                                                                                    Board Meeting Minutes, Aug 17, 2011
1. The Meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm. Members present were  Vince Dessandro , Teresa Farris,  and Steve Carmichall.  Ron Monesmith, President, sent an update for the meeting that he contacted the Wildfire Chipping Program to see if it will occur in 2011.
2. Treasurer Report: 
-   Ron provided an update on the late homeowners dues – 4 of the 7 late have paid.  He will continue to monitor and the Board will review at the September meeting actions against the late homeowners.
-   All bills are paid and up to date.
3. Secretary Report:
·  An updated database will be sent to the Board removing the four emails that were returned after the July email blast on the fence and mail stand repair.

· Teresa Farris, Secretary, advised that she will not be running for the MOHA board in 2012.  She will be happy to pass on all files and spend time with her replacement.

4. Maintenance and Infrastructure:

· No discussion was held on xeriscape.
· Switzer has repaired all fencing due to the April wind damage.  This has been inspected and payment approved.
· Switzer will complete the mail stand replacement and painting by mid-September (as scheduled).  A walk through will be done and final payment will be sent.  The Board has received numerous compliments on the stand repairs.  Jeff Murphy’s stand at 70 Langley has been added to the list for repairs.  Jeff wishes additional support/design to the stand and will pay Switzer directly for this extra cost.
· The Board has received complaints on the backyard weeds at 5115 Broadmoor Bluffs; a letter will be sent to the homeowners.  It is a rental property.

· The Board is still trying to locate the owner of 5032 Broadmoor Bluffs.  The Board has received countless complaints on the front lawn and has sent letters to no avail (this is a rental property).  The Board will continue the search.
· 5027 Broadmoor Bluffs has erected a storage shed attachment to the back of their house without MOHA approval.  Steve contacted the owner, who has a building permit, but was not aware that they needed MOHA approval.  The homeowners planned to add a metal corrugated roof which is not allowed.  The homeowner is to advise final plans for approval and completion date.

· A  Lease Addendum from the Courtyards at Quail Lake condominiums was reviewed for potential adoption by the MOHA to enforce lesee and lessor compliance with covenants.

The Board will readdress this issue at the July Board meeting with potential review by an HOA attorney to be determined (tabled again in August).
· President Ron Monesmith presented by email a “Homeowners Complaint Form” to be posted on the MOHA web.  The three attending Board members approved the form, but requested Ron’s clarification of the Note addendum.  Ron created the form due to many lengthy letters and emails received from homeowners that were difficult to interpret.  Once the “Homeowners Complaint Form” is approved, the form will be posted on the web and this will be the only method Homeowners can provide a complaint for follow-up.  The Board will enact a follow-up policy for the Form.  Teresa will send the form to the MOHA webmaster to investigate the details of adding the form to the web and responses being sent to the MOHA president.
5. The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm. The next Board meeting will be held either September 19 or 20th. 
